Dear IAU Division E colleagues,

I hope you are all doing well.

Several reminders on IAU deadlines follow

1) Dec. 15 2022 - Deadline to apply for individual and junior membership

The information about how to apply is in the following link: https://www.iau.org/news/announcements/detail/ann21055/

Please, advertise this call among colleagues who are not IAU members (individual membership) or are recent postdocs (junior membership). Applicants should contact their National Committee for Astronomy (NCA) President in their country of adherence.

2) Dec. 15 2022 - Deadline for PhD Prize Application Submission.

Each IAU Division has, once a year, the opportunity to award its own prize to a candidate it feels has carried out the most remarkable work in the previous year (i.e. a PhD Thesis which has been defended between the 16 December in the previous year, and 15 December this year). The application form is available here:

https://www.iau.org/submissions/phd-prize/.

The conditions and details for the application are available on the IAU webpage here:

https://www.iau.org/science/grants_prizes/phd_prize/.

Please, find more information here:

https://www.iau.org/news/announcements/detail/ann22037/

3) Dec. 1 2022– Deadline for final IAU 2024 Symposium proposals. Notice that this date has changed, starting in 2021, compared to previous years.

Passings of colleagues

The following Division E members have passed away recently (see https://www.iau.org/science/scientific_bodies/divisions/E/DeceasedDivisionE/):

Dr. Murray Dryer (4 November 1925 – 7 February 2022)

Prof. Dr. Eugene Parker (10 June 2027 – 15 March 2022) Prof. Dr. Robert Rutten (1942 – 28 September 2022)

All will be missed.

Do not hesitate to contact me with any questions or comments on Division E activities.

Cristina H. Mandrini